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AGENDA

Nordic Federation of General Practice ApS
Annual General Assembly Saturday 26th April 09.00-11.00

Venue
DGI-Byen, Tietgensgade 65, 1704 København V 
www.dgi-byen.dk/
Participants
The Executive Board
Observers: Editor-in-chief and chairman of the Congress Committee

Peter Vedsted, Pekka Honkanen, Lars Gehlert Johansen, Elinborg Bardardottir, Elise Kosunen, Thorarinn Ingolfsson, Bernd Sengpiel, Gisle Roksund, Torsten Sørensen, Marit Hermansen, Karin Träff Nordström, Tina Louise Olsen (referent)

1. Election of chair of the meeting
Gisle Roksund was appointed as chair of the meeting.

2. Appointment of person to take minutes of the meeting
Tina Louise Olsen was appointed to take the minutes.
3. Approval of the agenda
The Agenda was approved. 
4. Approval of the minutes from 2013
The minutes can be seen here: http://nfgp.org/files/17/minutes_nfgp_annual_general_assembly_4_may_2013.pdf
The minutes was approved. 
5. Election to the board of executives and possible duties
There was no new appointments or elections this year.
6. The Chairman’s report of the activities of NFGP ApS 2013
The report is available on http://www.nfgp.org/flx/nfgp/annual_meeting/2014/
The Chariman’s report was approved. 
7. The Editor-in-chief’s report for SJPHC
The report is available on http://www.nfgp.org/flx/nfgp/annual_meeting/2014/
Peter Vedsted referred to the published report and stressed the 30-year anniversary last year and Paper of the Year Awards. SJPHC is still waiting for a new contract with Informa. 

SJHPC has a satisfactory impact factor even though they are reducing the number of self-citations. SJPPC are accepting about 20 pct. of the manuscripts. Peter Vedsted told that they are considering letting in articles that treat analyses of broader themes and they have decided to increase the length of the articles.

Gisle Roksund thanked for the work. 

The report was approved.
8. Report from the Congress Committee and status of the Congress in Sweden 2015
The Chairman of the Congress Commitee will tell about the status of the Congress in Gothenburg 2015.
Bernd Sengpiel gave a status of the Congress in Gothenburg 2015. He presented the venue for the Congress, the keynotes, the topics, workshops/symposiums and the call for abstracts. There’s a break-even at 500 participants. 
The colleges’s websites should have a link to the website of the Congress, www.nordicgp2015.se. 

Gisle Roksund pointed out that NFGP has to be proud of not being involved with the farmaceutical industry and thanked for the good work.
Elise Kosunen reported from the Nordic Congress in Tampere. The general evaluation was good, but it would have been wise to reduce the number of workshops and oral presentations. There is an on going matter concerning whether NFGP has to tax of the surplus from the Congress. 
Elinborg Bardadottir told about the venue of the Nordic Congress in 2017 which will be held on the 14th-16th of June 2017.
9. The future placement and manning of the secretariat
The director steps down from his position later this year and the secretary of NFGP has left the office. The general assembly shall decide whether the secretariat still shall be in the Danish college or if another college wants to take over.
Gisle Roksund thanked Torsten Sørensen and Tina Malene Petersen for the good work.
The General Assembly decided that the secretariat is still to be placed in Copenhagen.
10. Matters for further discussion from the meeting Friday between the Executive and observers 
Approval and assignment of policy paper of preventive medicine
The policy paper of preventive medicine was approved. 

Gin Nordic
The Nordic countries have established a Nordic group within the GIN organization.

WICC Europe/EuroWICC
Torsten Sørensen reported that ICPC is suffering of the lack of money and human ressources. ICPC3 is in the pipeline and Torsten Sørensen is waiting for a response from the European Colleges and it will later be decided whether the issue is going to be discussed at the Council Meeting at WONCA Europe. 

WONCA Europe 2016
Torsten Sørensen told about organizational matters according to WONCA Europe 2016 relating to tax issues. The themes and topics of WONCA 2016 should reflect the situation in the Nordic countries. Peter Vedsted called for suggestions for keynote speakers.
The General Assembly decided that the delegate fee for the members of the Scientific Committee at WONCA 2016 is being paid for by the NFGP. Travel and hotel expenses are being paid for by the national colleges. 
Contract with Informa

There is a disagreement about the legal matters. The General Assembly is to be presented for a new draft of the contract at the next meeting.
11. Annual financial account
The financial report will be provided later and will be available on www.nfgp.org

Torsten Sørensen reported about the financial account. The General Assembly decided, that there will be a reduction in the payment from the national colleges in 2014, because there has been an unforeseen surplus in 2013. 
The Annual financial account was approved.
12. Budget 2015
The suggestion for the budget will be provided later and will be available on www.nfgp.org

The Budget 2015 was approved.
13. Election of accountant – auditor
The secretariat propose reelection of the present auditor
The present auditor was reelected.
14. Any other business
No other business.
15. Next meeting
The next meeting will be held on the 23 -24th of April 2015. 
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